
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors  

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

                              S Zumberge, PFRD Fire Chief 

 SUBJECT: Authorize Execution of Contract for New Fire 
Truck 

         DATE:        September 10, 2024 

 
Background:  
The PFRD Truck Committee has identified a replacement schedule for large apparatus in the De-
partment.  Scheduled for replacement in 2025 is Engine 5. 
 
The Committee developed a set of specifications for a pumper to replace Engine 5 and sourced a 
builder for the pumper.  Attached is the proposal, contract and illustration of the apparatus pro-
posed to be purchased. 
 
The cost of the truck is $858,724.82 per the Sourcewell contract pricing.  In addition to the truck 
itself, there will be approximately $20,000 in ancillary small tools and equipment such as the radio 
to fully outfit the truck, making the final price $878,724.82. 
 
The intent is to issue an equipment certificate in 2025 for the purchase of this apparatus.  It is un-
likely that the progress payment will need to be made until 2025. 
 
The time to construct the truck is 24 months. 
 
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends that the City Council authorize execution of the contract to purchase the Full Re-
sponse Pumper as noted in the attached documentation. 
 
 
 
 


